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Year 12 Musos 
Croon their Final 

Farewells
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Convenor’s Cadenza
Annie Halse Smith, MPC Convenor
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from the Director’s Desk
Glenn Robinson, Director of Music

Memorial Band at Kings Park for the Boer War service, directed by Caron Walker (Nov 5)

The Wisecracks: Joshua Neville, Claire Newton, Oliver Stark, Kohsei Gilkes, Lachlan 
Turner, Raras Sukardi, Joseph (Joe) Shore, at the Rhein-Donau Club - Oktoberfest

We have reached the end of another year and 
farewelled another group of graduates, thanking 

them for their contribution. Each year group has a 
personality, and the quality that the class of 2017 
embodied was teamwork. They stood out as the group 
who looked after each other, and worked well together 
to achieve a common purpose. My thanks go to Music 
Captains Mina Mitric and Esther Luce for their 
direction and leadership throughout the year. The 
Year 12 students were farewelled and celebrated at 
the annual Music Presentation Night, where the top 
5 instrumental students performed, and awards were 
given to students who had outshone their especially 
shiny classmates. Well done to them all.
My thanks to 5RE\Q७*ULɚQ and Tina Zimmer for their 
work in coordinating and managing this event.
We have had a busy yet enjoyable final term this year, 
with our students in Years 7-11 busy and performing 
until the very end. I would like to acknowledge those 
students, especially those who have finished for the 

giem for.842ns
-0les of anothered at 

the annual 
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2017WAYACHAMP           
by Lisa Smith - Year 10

Western Australian Young Artists Chamber Music Program        
(WAYACHAMP) was an unforgettable experience where we met talented 

players our age from other schools and joined ensembles with them. We 
then played fun, dynamic pieces in front of many experienced professional 
orchestra players and they gave us advice on how to improve our performance. 
WAYACHAMP also had a large
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Junior Ensembles 
Workshop  

Year 6 Parents Info Night      by Fiona Birt - Music Parent

Parents of our incoming 2018 Year 7 music students were welcomed 
to Churchlands Senior High School at an Information Night on 

Tuesday 7th November. Director of Music, Glenn Robinson prepared 
parents for the CSHS musical journey, outlining the music program 
for each year and setting out the expectations of the School. Appetites 
were whet well in advance by his lively desciption of the upcoming 

Music Tour, held every two years and open to 
music students in Years 11 and 12. 
MPC Convenor, Annie Halse Smith, followed 
with a warm welcome to all new parents 
and an introduction to the vibrant Music 
Parents Committee (MPC). All music parents 
were encouraged to assist during the year 
with the many fundraising activities the 
MPC coordinate. Parents were reminded 
that all money raised directly benefits our 
children, and every little bit of help is highly 
appreciated. So please put your name down 
to help out on parking, kiosk, or front of 
house rosters!! It is a lot of fun and a great 
way to get to know other music parents. Photos - Left: Glenn Robinson. Above: Annie Halse Smith
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Christmas Concert 2017 Photos: Neil Gomersall
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Year 12 Presentation Night

2017 Music Award Winners
Greg Zehnder Award: Kohsei Gilkes

Ex-Music Students’ Award Symphony Orchestra 1: Aaron Fudge

Ex-Music Students’ Award Wind Orchestra 1: Raras Sukardi

Paul McGeorge Memorial Prize: Charis Postmus

Top Instrumental Student: Ariel Tan

Music Parents’ Committee Award – ATAR Dux:  Ariel Tan

Music Department Award – Certificate II Dux: Raras Sukardi

Music Department Choral Award Soprano: Annabelle Gleeson

Music Department Choral Award Alto: Emma Creek

Music Department Choral Award Tenor: Gabriel Ng

Music Department Choral Award Bass: Tristan Yellachich

Glenn Robinson, Annie Halse Smith & Ariel Tan

Congratulations

to all our Year 12 

Music graduates

Joy HanRaras Sukardi Esther Luce

Ariel Tan and Raras Sukardi Year 12 Choir

Ariel Tan

Year 12 Music Graduates
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FAREWE;LL           
to departing Committee members...   

The end of 2017 sees us farewell valuable committee 
members, Anita and Lawrence Greed, Julie Carmichael 

and Cathy Gawan. We sincerely thank them for their countless 
hours of service within 
the MPC and wish them 
and their families all 
the best for their future 
adventures. They will be 
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Principal’s Postlude
Mr Neil Hunt

As 2017 draws to a close, it’s a 
perfect time to be planning for 

the future, but also reflecting on 
what has been achieved over the 
past year.
As with the rest of the school, 
planning is centred on 
accommodating another large 
LQȵX[७RI७YHU\७WDOHQWHG७<HDU७అ७

students.  Together with more than 500 new students 
to add to the school’s population, our Year 7 music 
enrolments will commence with around 150 new faces 
providing music teachers with the challenge of training 
them in the “Churchlands way”.  Fortunately, there are 


